Accounting For Contracts for Excellence
Contract for Excellence expenditures must be accounted for in such a manner that allows for the aggregation and disaggregation by school building and allowable program.  This will include creating and using account codes specifically for Contract for Excellence expenditures only. Districts will also need to be able to provide information that substantiates whether or not Contract for Excellence expenditures were for new programs or to support pre-existing programs.  For any accounting of Contract for Excellence expenditures, the Uniform System of Accounts must still be followed and adhered to. 
Both the district’s independent auditor and the New York State Education Department will be reviewing, verifying and using the financial data provided by the district.  Any questions regarding the accounting for or auditing process of Contact for Excellence expenditures should be addressed to the district’s independent auditor or the Office of Educational Management Services at the New York State Education Department (emscmgts@mail.nysed.gov or 518-474-6541).
For purposes of amending a Contract for Excellence, districts must still follow board-established policies and procedures for budget transfers.  An amendment to a district’s Contract does not relieve the district of its duty “to keep the incurred obligations within the amount of the total annual appropriations voted or authorized, and the prior year’s outstanding encumbrances…” as per Section 170.2(k) of the Commissioner’s Regulations or to make transfers to and from appropriate budgetary account codes.  Procedures for amending district Contracts for Excellence can be found on SED’s website (www.emsc.nysed.gov/mgtserv/C4E/).    
Transactions must continue to be properly documented, including original vendor invoices, purchase orders, approved contracts, other original source documentation, timesheets and/or

C4E payroll certifications.  For districts that have been subject to Contract for Excellence 

for more than one year, accounting records should be maintained in such a fashion to distinguish

between Maintenance of Effort from previous years and any new money or reallocation to new

allowable programs.  Supporting documentation must be prepared and maintained each year for the full period that the district is subject to the Contract For Excellence requirement. This total contract amount is shown each year  on the Fiscal Overview page in the on-line system.  The Office of Educational Management Services is available to assist with district questions (see contact information above).  
